TEAM ROTARY



District 7510 Newsletter

The Capital District

June 2016

Governor's Message - Rotarians are Innovators and Achievers!

Open your June *Rotarian* magazine to page 22 and then "WOOF IT UP" at the Flemington Club's June 12 *Bark in the Park* event write-up! Congratulations to our Flemington Rotarians for getting this event such a *primo* listing for all to see!

At our recent District Conference, we took the time to recognize the innovators and achievers in our District. You've heard of these awards before —Rotarian of the Year, Governor's Cup, Paul Harris Fellow Recogntion, Best Websites and Newsletters and Public Image...there are too many to list in this intro, but all of them are announced in the article that follows.



At our recent District Conference, we honored our Top Club in the district this year—Hamilton Township—with the Governor's Award for 2015-16. Overall, six clubs in our district earned the Presidential Citation-Gold Level: Berkeley Heights, Fanwood-Scotch Plains, Hamilton Township, Hillsborough, Plainsboro-North & South Brunswick, and Summit-New Providence. Two clubs earned the Presidential Citation-Bronze Level: Old Bridge-Sayreville and Plainfield-North Plainfield.

Seven clubs received special Membership Development awards: Hamilton Township (net 8 new members), Plainsboro-North & South Brunswick (8), Fanwood-Scotch Plains (5), Plainfield-North Plainfield (5), Summit-New Providence (4), Clinton Sunrise (3), and Somerville-Bridgewater (3).

In This Issue

- Rotary Foundation Be a Sustaining Club!
- International Project
- Vocational Service Award
- District Grant Opportunity
- Club News
- The Polio Front

Fourteen clubs received Care & Share awards; the top five awards went to Fanwood-Scotch Plains, Hamilton, Hillsborough (2), and New Brunswick.

Three clubs (Hamilton, Union, and North Hunterdon) earned Club Newsletter awards, four (Hamilton, Hillsborough, and Plainsboro-N&S Brunswick and Summit-New Providence) received Club Website awards, and three (Hillsborough, North Hunterdon, and Roselle-Roselle Park) earned Club Public Image awards.

Byron Miller of Westfield was honored with the Rotary International Citation for Meritorious Service, Corrine Fender of Hillsborough received the Rotary International Spouse/Partner Award, and John Lutz of the Hamilton Club received the "Matty Mathewson" Rotarian of the Year Award.

And Berkeley Heights and Edison celebrated their 50th Anniversaries!

The Rotaractors of Kean and Rutgers told us of their clubs and community service, and our three international exchange students—Marianna Braga, Anne Coulondre, and Saeko Kurayamad—shared their year-long experiences with us, thanks to their mentor, Jim Murray of the North Hunterdon Club.

(Continued on page 2)

Recognized with Paul Harris Fellowships for their extraordinary work on behalf of the district were Tiffany Escott, Host Club Conference Chair; Pam Steiner, Eat Drink & Share Chair; and Michael Townley, Team Rotary Editor (and so much more!).

We also met and enjoyed three very special Rotarians from beyond our borders—Dr. Geetha Jayaram, DG David Forward, and DG Barbara Huffman de Belon.

This 2016 District Conference—our 96th—was attended by upwards of 160 Rotarians and family members, and by all reports was an outstanding success. Major district events like this don't happen by themselves; it takes a team of very special, dedicated Rotarians to make it all come together. I'm profoundly grateful to our District Conference Chair, PDG Andy Calamaras, and our Berkeley Heights Host Club Chair, Tiffany Escott, for their many days and long hours of support and initiative in making this special weekend happen for us all.

Grateful thanks also go to members of the Rotary Club of Berkeley Heights for their support: Stephanie Bakos, Judy Croneberger, Mary Ann Cusack, Fred DaVeiga, Lynn Falanga, Alan Feigenbaum, Gerry Harris, Tracy Kreilis, Jim Ramentol, Linda Sausville, Mike Shapiro, Julianne Simmons, and Pam Steiner. Special thanks to our Master of Ceremonies, Bob Zeglarski—you may have heard of Kenny G, but our own Bobby Z on the sax can't be beat! And thanks to our a/v expert Andy West; song leader Byron Miller; Sergeants-at-Arms Rich Reiner, Mary Ann Cusack, and Gerry Harris; our Friday evening "Woodstock" host, the always groovy Steve Goldberg; Care & Share chairs Gwen and Jim Williams; Rev. Brooks Smith; awards wrangler Linda Sausville and her team: Pam Carringer, Nancy Ostrowski, and Mike Shapiro; RI awards chair Joe Scandariato; and Michael Townley, Joe Steiner, and Dave Breidinger for their leadership, contributions, and support.

This has been a remarkable year. In visiting you, your clubs, and your events and projects, I've driven two thousand miles (all inside a five-county area!) and I've eaten more meals than my doctor says are good for me! Most important, I've enjoyed your fellowship, fun, and wonderful Rotary spirit.

No governor can succeed without a solid, supportive, pro-active, and positive-minded team of fellow Rotarians equally willing to roll up their sleeves. This year's officers have truly been our district's sails, hull, and keel, keeping us solid, on-track, and moving forward. My sincere thanks go to Lieutenant Governor Bob Zeglarski, Secretary Michael Townley, Treasurer Joe Steiner, Trainer PDG Adrienne Bzura, and Sergeant-at-Arms Rich Reiner; and our stalwart Assistant Governors Mahesh Advani, Bruce Bergen, Marilyn Birnbaum, Frank Caroselli, Steve Goldberg, Vijay Gupta, Joe Horner, Art Lobdell, David Navazio, Steve Portrude, Al Varga, and Scott Wands; PDG Megan Jones-Holt, our Director of Extension; and Fr. Dennis Weezorak, our Chaplain.

Thanks also go to PDG Mel Kevoe for taking on the challenge of Membership Director, and PDG Mike Hart for training me as a DGN and DGE (and for his willingness to continue in this role for DGE Charlie Minton, DGN Bob Zeglarski, and DGND John Shockley, who together represent the future of District 7510).

I'm grateful as well to PDG Andy Calamaras, Bylaws Committee Chair; Lewis Edge, Communications Officer; PDG Dwight Leeper, Long Range Planning Chair; Byron Miller, Director of TRF Committees; and Linda Sausville, Awards & Recognition Committees Chair. Special thanks also go to Steve Portrude for his professionalism, guidance, and patience in collaborating with me to create the cleanest district directory in memory.

This year wouldn't have been nearly so special had it not been for the support, encouragement, and love of my partner Rotarian and dear wife, Linda. There simply are not enough words...

Thank you all for allowing me the honor of serving as your District Governor. You've enriched my life...forever. Thank you all for being *Gifts to the World*!

Hal

Rotary Foundation - Be Sustaining!

Question: Since Rotarians are generous people, why don't we all give to our own Foundation Charity?

Become a Sustaining Club! Have your club treasurer add \$100 to your annual dues for a donation to The Rotary Foundation. It is optional and tax deductible.

Help Rotary continue "Doing Good in the World."

An International Project is Underway

The Rotary Club of New Brunswick is very pleased to announce the successful implementation of an International Service Project in Delhi, India.



In 2014, our club partnered with the host club of Delhi Uptown (India) to apply for a global grant to supply three diagnostic/testing machines to a children's health clinic. The Global Grant has three main objectives

- 1. Early diagnosis and intervention in early childhood illnesses and developmental deficits caused by maternal, fetal and neonatal factors.
- 2. Critical care for pre term babies
- Early intervention in cases of hearing and speech impairment and language development disorders. The Clinic provides diagnosis and treatment at no cost to the families who cannot afford to pay.

The total budget for this project was \$55000, of which The Rotary Foundation gave a Global Grant of \$23000. The balance was contributed equally by the hosts (the Rotary O
OF ROTARY UPTOWN GLOBAL GRANT P

Delhi club and their District) and the International Partners (our club and District 7510).

The project was inaugurated in February 2015. We have just submitted our report to the Foundation on the impact of this project on the local community for the first full year.



With the help of the three machines and the training support organized thru the

clinic by the local Rotary Club and the partner hospital, this project is now helping 160 children every three months. In addition, eleven maternal and child health specialists have been trained during the last year and 600 mothers are receiving prenatal care every three months! This will have a major impact on reducing the number of children born with birth defects.

(Continued on page 4)

International Service (cont'd)

The Rotary Club of Delhi Uptown is regularly monitoring the impact and success of the project. We are now jointly reviewing with them how can we further expand the scope of this project to reach other nearby communities.

Our Club is very proud to be a part of this Project. We thank all other clubs in District 7510 who contributed to the project and participated in our fundraising activities. For us, this was the first Global Grant Project and we learned a great deal about the process while, at same time, making friends with Rotarians across the globe. This has encouraged us to take on other International Projects – one in Cape Town, South Africa (Global Grant already received and the project is under implementation) and another one in Ecuador (currently under progress).

Contact me if you'd like more information – jainsh.sj@gmail.com.

Checklist for Presidents-Elect

- 1. Set up your club's calendar for the coming year. Include all club projects, ceremonies, fundraisers, and district events, such as the *Eat, Drink and Share* fundraiser on Monday, November 14, 2016.
- 2. Appoint all club officers including the Foundation Chair. Go to DACdb and register the chairs.
- 3. Make sure to connect your club in DACdb to rotary.org and vice versa (ask District Secretary Michael Townley for help secretary7510@rotarynj.org).
- 4. Have your Treasurer add \$100 to the annual billing as an Optional Tax Deductible Donation to The Rotary Foundation.
- 5. Ask Byron Miller to come to your club quarterly to give an inspiring program on *The Rotary Foundation*. He also gives a great program on water. Byron@portasoftinc.com

Rotary Foundation District Grants

Byron Miller, Director

The Rotary Foundation returns money to our District every year that the District then makes available in the form of grants for club projects. This should be "old news" to our clubs. However, what is "new news" is that the <u>guaranteed minimum is \$500 per club</u> for a qualifying project or projects, and the maximum is \$1,500. Also, for the next grant cycle, <u>clubs will fill out their grant applications on-line</u> in DaCdb, the District and Club database.

The District is using a new "Grants Module" to help streamline the process of submitting, approving, and awarding grants for the 2016-2017 year.

We are guaranteeing that every club will receive a minimum of \$500 for a qualifying project. That is

(Continued on page 5)

the minimum, and the maximum that may be awarded is \$1,500! But the even better news is that you can partner with another club or clubs and pool your rescources and your grant awards to accomplish even bigger projects. One club will complete the grant application on-line, and will identify the partner clubs in that application. If you want to partner with another lead club, simply make the committment to that lead club and they will do the rest.

At PETS 1, our Foundation Grants Subcommittee presented information on grant availability and answered questions from presidents-elect. The subcommittee also handed out the paperwork necessary for clubs to qualify for receiving grants.

The next phase of the project is for clubs to decide on their grant-eligible projects and submit their applications on-line at DaCdb – www.directory-online.com/Rotary.

Our friends at DaCdb have made a handy overview/guide available – you can download it here.

After reviewing the guide, you can gather your information and then proceed to the Grants Module and follow the steps to submit your grants.

We have District representatives ready to review your applications and assist as needed in filing the correct information.

Don't wait! File your applications as soon as possible, but no later than July 15, 2016.

Contact Sharan Jain or Michael Townley for any assistance you need in filing on-line. We are all learning this new system together, but they can help you.

Vocational Service Award

by Bob Zeglarski, Lt. Gov/DGN

As Rotary District 7510 Governor Elect for 2016-2017, it is my pleasure to initiate the process to select the *District 7510 Vocational Service Award* recipient for 2016. Recent Vocational Award recipients include Kathy Feigley of the Branchburg Club (2015) and Joe Horner of the Hillsborough Club (2014).

Because the New Jersey Rotary Vocational Assembly is a state-wide event, every club in the state, **including your club**, has the opportunity to nominate a person for this most prestigious recognition. I know there are really great Rotarians out there who demonstrate the ideals of Vocational Service and should be nominated for this award. So submit an application for the person in your club who best meets the criteria. Applications for past nominees are welcome!

The process culminates in an awards ceremony at the 36th Annual New Jersey Vocational Assembly on Wednesday, October 5, 2016, at the Pines Manor, Edison. Our Vocational Assembly is unique in that we are the only state that has all five Rotary Districts come together to honor one Rotarian from each District for Vocational Service. Visitwww.RotaryNJVA.org for more details.

Time is short....I need your completed back to me by July 1, 2016. Download the application form at www.rotarynj.org/ar-vocational-service-award.php.

Contact me with any questions.

Thank you for your cooperation in this regard. Contact me as needed.

robertzeglarski@aol.com - 908.868.2718



All the Club news that's fit to print! And we'd like to print it all, so please send the Editor your news articles and we'll be sure to post them for all to read. Include photos, captions, web addresses,

and any other information to make your story complete. Editor7510@verizon.net.

The Rotary Club of Robbinsville-Hamilton recently held its annual Pasta Fest fundraiser, where nearly 350 patrons enjoyed a dinner consisting of two kinds of pasta, five sauces, Franca Bakery dinner rolls, salad, dessert and refreshments. Bob Orlowski from Top Shelf Entertainment donated his time to provide music and singing for the patrons. At the end of the event, door prizes and a Super 50/50 prize were awarded. The dinner provides funds for the Rotary Club of Robbinsville Hamilton Foundation's annual scholarship program and for local charities.





The Rotary Club of Flemington will hold their annual "Bark in the Park Dog Walk" on Sunday, June 12, at Flemington Borough Park. Registration is at 10:30, with the walking and barking at 11 A.M. All net proceeds support the club's charities and local pet rescue organizations. The walk is one mile, followed by contests including best costume, owner/dog lookalike, and tricks (by dogs, not owners!). And KUDOS to the club for getting this event listed in the Up Front piece on page 22 in

June's The Rotarian magazine!!

The Rotary Club of Cranford held a great event again this year, sponsoring the *RU Smarter than a Fifth Grader* event. Fifth graders ARE smarter, and in early April everyone had fun proving it. Students on teams from Cranford and Garwood public schools and St Michael's in Cranford helped their parents answer questions on science, math, geography, and other topics.

This was the seventh year that the Club sponsored the tournament. Parents, friends, and Rotary members filled the auditorium and cheered on their favorite students. People in the audience wore



their school colors and waved signs for the teams from Orange Avenue School, Livingston Avenue School, Hillside Avenue School, Brookside Place School, Lincoln/Franklin School in Garwood, and from St Michael's.

Joe Carney, Chair of the event for Cranford Rotary said "This event gets better every year. The kids are excited and we have more fun. And this year it's great to have

Investors Bank Foundation as our primary sponsor, and other sponsors Garretson Financial, Feder Insurance Services, David DelVecchio Architect, and JEC Consultants joining think d'sign print of Cranford." Rotary and the sponsors provided prizes for all the student participants as well as door prizes which were presented by Mr .Carney, Ms. Martha Jaynes, Manager of Cranford's Investors Bank, and Mr. Jamie Miller, Partner at Garretson Financial.

The Rotary Club of Westfield met with the McKinley School Early Act Club. The McKinley is an Elementary school, and range from first to fifth grades, but most of the club members are 5th graders.

(Continued on page 7)

They love meeting at lunch time and doing projects to help their community and the world at large. The club advisors are teachers Cathy McGarry and Rochelle Sgrignoli. One project the club does is to form an assembly line and package about 300 lunches per week to help feed the hungry. The lunches are donated to the Salvation Army in Plainfield, who in turn distribute them to the needy. Over the holidays, the students made cheerful interactive cards and sent them to our soldiers in Afghanistan. A third project is that the students created a video to explain how to properly recycle. They are using some of the recycled materials to make Star Wars toys. Three of the students played the instruments to create the music in the



video. They joke that they are "Using the Force" to recycle. Then the students go to each classroom to teach the kids how to properly recycle, and what goes in each in bin. Pictured are McKinley Principal Marc Buinno, past principal Claudia Andreski, Superintendent of Schools (and Rotarian) Margaret Dolan, members of the Rotary Club and members of the Early Act Club. Next year the students will be going to Edison Intermediate school, where they could join that Early Act Club, and continue their service to the community. For more information, contact Rotarian Early Act Liaison Liz Ensslin email: liz@theinkwellusa.com.



The Rotary Club of New Brunswick is a regular "clean up crew" for litter. On Saturday, April 16, four Club members and eight Rotaract students from Rutgers University donned safety vests and gloves. They were given a large plastic bag for the trash and a picker, and Rotarians and Rotaractors teamed up to get to know the college kids better, and to do the job efficiently. County Park Ranger Wayne drove his SUV behind the group in order to make sure that all were safe as they cleaned up debris along busy Cozzens Lane in North Brunswick. After the long winter, there was lots of trash on the ground to pick up, with the cleanup project lasted almost two

hours. One of the Rotaractors was the lucky winner, finding a \$20 bill in among the debris (photo below). The Township so appreciates the help on this project that Regal Cinema movie passes were given to the Rotaract participants. They are also erecting a sign to recognize both Rotary and Rotaract for adopting the roadway. And on May 2, a proclamation was read at the North Brunswick Township's Council meeting thanking the Rotaract club for their hard work.

The Rotary Club of Lambertville-New Hope has sponsored five exchange students over the years. Each experience was great, with both students and Rotarians enjoying the shared good times. At District Conference recently, President Lauren Murphy and Assistant Governor Michael Toscani listed to the presentations by current exchange students from France, Brazil, and Japan (left to right, below). "We enjoyed meeting the exchange students and hearing their presentations on Sunday morning," said Lauren. "Our club has sponsored five exchange students in the past several years and it has been an invaluable experience." If you want to be a sponsor,



contact Jim Murray, District Exchange Student Chair - jmurray@eclipse.net.

(Continued on page 8)

The Rotary Club of Hillsborough has been granted the International Fellowship of Scouting Rotarians *Youth Service Award* as a result of an article published in the April 13, 2016, *Tap Into Somerville*. The article detailed the club's involvement in establishing a specially-designed compound at Ann Van Middlesworth Park where 15,000 bees imported from Florida will take up residence. Members of the Club took the lead on the project, which will be turned over to Boy Scouts from Troop 1776 who will become the bees' caretakers once the Queen Bee and her minions are settled into their hives, according to John Shockley, president. Read more about the project in a feature piece in next month's *TEAM Rotary*.

The Rotary Club of Watchung-Warren supports the achievements of Eagle Scouts in their communities (and Gold Award Girl Scouts) by presenting *Certificate of Outstanding Achievement* at their respective awards ceremonies.

One such recent presentation was made by Rotarian Neil Drasin at the Eagle Award Court of Honor ceremony for Robert G. Pillsbury, III.



The Rotary Club of Union is hosting its annual Eloquence Soiree at the Galloping Hill Inn in Union, NJ. The Eloquence Soiree celebrates students from the Union High School who compete in the annual Speech Contest for scholarships. That evening, they will present the Rotary Excellence in Education Award to Gregory Tatum, Superintendent of the Union Township Board of Education and Manny Figueiredo the Mayor of the Township of Union. Union Rotary will be honoring their commitment to education and longstanding support of the Rotary's Marvin Orella Speech Contest. The Speech contest is entering its 19th year, and through the generous support of those that have attended the event, Union Rotary has been able to provide \$100,000 in scholarships for local students since the contests' inception in 1997.

ANNUAL Changing of the Guard Installation of District Officers

THURSDAY, JUNE 30, 2016

Cocktails at 6:30 pm Dinner at 7:30 pm

Send your reservation request to District Secretary Michael Townley - secretary 7510@rotarynj.org - no later than June 12.



Mark your

FOR THESE IMPORTANT ROTARY DISTRICT EVENTS!

Check the District website www.RotaryNJ.org For details & updates click "the calendar"

District Conference

Inn at Pocono Manor 5/13-5/15/16

International Convention 5/28 to 6/1/16

Seoul Korea

Changing of the Guard 6/30/16

9/7/16 Official Governor club visits begin

NJ State Vocational Assembly 10/5/16

Eat Drink and Share 11/14/16

PETS 1 3/2/17

PETS 2

3/23 to 3/25/17

District Conference Shawnee Inn 5/5 to 5/7/17

District Assembly 5/18/17

International Convention Atlanta Georgia.

the 100th year anniversary of the

Rotary Foundation Celebration 6/10 to 6/14/17

Changing of the Guard 6/29/17





Happy Anniversary wishes to:

The Rotary Club of Carteret celebrates 53 years of service with an anniversary date of June 12, 1963.

The Rotary Club of Edison celebrates 50 years of service with an anniversary date of June 15, 1966.

The Rotary Club of Berkeley Heights celebrates 50 years of service with an anniversary date of June 24, 1966.

Rotary Club of Clinton Sunrise The celebrates 27 years of service with an anniversary date of June 2, 1989.

The Rotary Club of Plainsboro-North and South Brunswick celebrates 14 years of service with an anniversary date of June 24, 2002.

Every Rotarian Every Year

Join your fellow Rotarians with a minimum contribution of \$100 per year the easy way monthly, automatic payments.

Find out more at this address:

https://www.rotary.org/en/annual-fund-andshare

Become a regular contributor to the Rotary Foundation today!

Global Grant Opportunity in Ecuador

By Roselle-Roselle Park Rotary Club

At a recent joint meeting of The Rotary Clubs of Roselle - Roselle Park and the Rotary Club of Cranford, members of both clubs listened to a presentation by fellow Rotarian Sharan Jain of the New Brunswick Club about a humanitarian effort in Ecuador sponsored by Rotary.

Sharan Jain, a member of the Rotary Club of New Brunswick, is spearheading a Rotary initiative in District 7510 (39 clubs and 1050 members) - a Rotary International Global Grant. The goal of this Grant is to build toilet facilities for 70 people in Quilanga City in the Province of Loja, Ecuador.



Currently, these people satisfy their biological needs outdoors which is contaminating the land, water and environment causing the proliferation of many diseases such as cholera, typhoid, diarrhea and various other infectious diseases. Therefore, the success of this project will have a widespread beneficial effect on the health of the inhabitants and their environment.

The total cost of the project is \$38,500. A cooperative effort of Rotarians in the United States and Ecuador, the following Rotary entities will share the cost: Rotary and Rotaract Club of Loja, Ecuador (a Rotaract Club is a Rotary service, leadership and community service organization for young men and women between the ages 18–30); Rotary Club of New Brunswick; the Rotaract Club of Rutgers University, New Brunswick; Rotary District 7510; Ecuador Rotary District which includes Laja Province and Quilanga City; Rotary International (which will provide matching funds for funds from districts and clubs); and other Rotary Clubs in Rotary District 7510 who are now considering participation in the project, including the Rotary Club of Roselle-Roselle Park and the Rotary Club of Cranford.

NEW Format!! Eat, Drink & Share

District Fundraiser for the Rotary Foundation

Join your fellow Rotarians at this fabulous event!

November 14 - 6:00 PM

The Pines Manor, Route 27 and Talmadge Road, Edison

Display Rotary Proudly



www.state.nj.us/mvc/Vehicle/commorg.htm



This project falls under one of Rotary International's *Six Areas of Focus* - Clean Water and Sanitation - which makes it eligible for Rotary International matching funds in a Rotary International Global Grant. The other areas of focus include Promoting Peace, Fighting Disease, Saving Mothers and Children, Promoting Education and Growing Local Economies.

Please contact Sharan Jain for a club program on this exciting opportunity and for help in becoming part of the solution!!

Sharan Jain – 732-801-8856 – jainsh.sj@gmail.com

District Grant Opportunity

By Montgomery-Rocky Hill Club

Many clubs have been looking for a District Foundation Grant Project where they can partner with other clubs and get more bang for the buck. Now we have one - the Central NJ Rotary Community Built Outdoor Playground for HomeFront.

If your club does not have a matching grant project, we have this one that you can join. We will write the grant for you. All you have to do is notify us that you want to commit to participating with your club's donation of \$500 or \$1,000. That donation will be doubled when we apply for the District Grant and receive matching funds for each club participating in the grant!

The Central NJ Rotary community built outdoor playground for HomeFront. This is a project that 6 clubs in YOUR district 7510 has taken on. We are building a community built playground for HomeFront. This project will impact the local community by providing a supervised, safe, clean, and educational place for kids to socialize and play when their parents are being trained in a vocation or at work.

Homefront's mission is to end homelessness in Central New Jersey by harnessing the caring, resources and expertise of the community. "We lessen the immediate pain of homelessness and help families become self-sufficient. We work to give our clients the skills and opportunities to ensure adequate incomes and we work to increase the availability of adequate, affordable housing." As the parents learn skills or go off to work their children are care for and educated at the HomeFront complex and we want your help in building this this playground for the children.

Please contact George Jarvis the President Elect of the Montgomery Rocky Hill club for more information at GeorgeJarvis81@Comcast.net

This project is being organized by the Hillsborough, Montgomery-Rocky Hill, Trenton, Princeton Corridor, Princeton, Hamilton and Robbinsville clubs.

What's the Latest with Polio? Bill Mealia, Chair

How are we doing? Time to submit your Foundation contributions from your club and your members - our goal is \$20,000 and its crunch time!!

Send your club's donations (memo line Polio) to my attention at this address:

B.B. Miller & Co. - 283 N. Broad St. - Elizabeth, NJ 07208

TEAM Rotary c/o 165 Palmer Avenue South Plainfield, NJ 07080 **PLACE STAMP HERE**

8 LOS lingA Top Ten Clubs in Attendance for

Sayreville - with 89.58% attendance for the month. Congratulations to the #1 club for January - South Amboy-

(71.66%); Berkeley Heights (70.00%); Woodbridge-Perth bləiftəəW ;(%07.77) notlimsH-əlliveniddoЯ ;(%80.27) Clinton Sunrise (74.20%); Plainfield-North Plainfield The rest of the top ten? Roselle-Roselle Park (75.00%);

Princeton (65.00%), Amboy (67.31%); Old Bridge-Sayreville (65.31%);

District7510Secretary @verizon.net. in the District and Club database (DaCdb). Email Townley) if you need help entering your club's attendance Secretaries, contact the District Secretary (Michael

time to report attendance for April. And thank you to the 23 club secretaries who took the

Contact Us

Give us a call for more

information.

1441-528 (808)

editor7510@verizon.net

South Plainfield, NJ 07080 c/o 165 Palmer Avenue TEAM Rotary

www.RotaryNJ.org Visit us on the web at